
TRACT 41354 - Caddo Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
April 14, 2010, situated in Caddo Parish, Louisiana, and more particularly 
described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,533,330.00 and Y = 759,669.77; thence East 5,365.51 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,538,695.51 and Y 759,669.77; thence Southerly 
approximately 3,550 feet to a Northwest corner of State Lease No. 173, as 
amended; thence along the Northern boundary of said State Lease No. 173 
the following courses: Southerly approximately 1,796 feet; Westerly 
approximately 2,799 feet; Northerly approximately 1,556 feet; 
Southwesterly approximately 139 feet; Southwesterly approximately 101 
feet; Southerly approximately 390 feet; Southwesterly approximately 100 
feet; Southerly approximately 152 feet; Southerly 145 feet; Southeasterly 
approximately 215 feet; Southeasterly approximately 191 feet and 
Southeasterly approximately 176 feet to a point of intersection with an 
East West line having a Coordinate of Y = 754,359.24; thence West 
approximately 2,502 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,533,330.00 
and Y = 754,359.24; thence North 5,310.53 feet to the point of beginning, 
LESS AND EXCEPT any portion of State Lease No. 173, as amended, that may 
lie within the above described tract, containing approximately 133 acres, 
all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of 
Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, 
distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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Applicant: GEMINI EXPLORATIONS, INC. 

       

       

       



 3

 

 
 

Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 133 Tract Number: 41354 
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TRACT 41355 - Bossier Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
April 14, 2010, situated in Bossier Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at the Southeast corner of 
State Lease No. 18641, also being a point on the Western boundary of State 
Lease No. 19759 having Coordinates of X = 1,693,325.95 and Y = 614,388.14; 
thence South approximately 5,200 feet along the Western boundary of said 
State Lease No. 19759 to the Easternmost Northeast corner of State Lease 
No. 17732, as amended, having a Coordinate of X = 1,693,325.95; thence 
along the boundary of said State Lease No. 17732 the following courses: 
Westerly approximately 5,274 feet and Northerly approximately 5,078 feet 
to its Northernmost Northeast corner, also being the Southwest corner of 
said State Lease No. 18641 having a Coordinate of X = 1,688,045.95; thence 
Easterly approximately 5,280 feet along the South boundary of said State 
Lease No. 18641 to the point of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT that portion, 
if any, of State Lease No. 17732, as amended, State Lease No. 18641 and 
State Lease No. 19759 which may lie within the above described tract, 
containing approximately 24 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a 
plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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Applicant: STAFF OFFICE OF MINERAL RESOURCES 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 24 Tract Number: 41355 
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TRACT 41356 - Concordia Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
April 14, 2010, situated in Concordia Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,308,040.94 and Y = 364,966.05; thence North 51 degrees 18 minutes 
23 seconds East 1,320.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,309,071.20 and Y = 365,791.26; thence South 38 degrees 41 minutes 38 
seconds East 100.01 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,309,133.72 
and Y = 365,713.20; thence North 51 degrees 18 minutes 23 seconds East 
1,320.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,310,163.98 and Y = 
366,538.40; thence South 38 degrees 41 minutes 41 seconds West 99.99 feet 
to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,310,226.49 and Y = 366,460.36; 
thence North 51 degrees 18 minutes 23 seconds East 1,320.00 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,311,256.75 and Y = 367,285.57; thence 
South 38 degrees 41 minutes 37 seconds East 2,640.00 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,312,907.16 and Y = 365,225.05; thence South 51 
degrees 18 minutes 23 seconds West 1,320.00 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,311,876.90 and Y = 364,399.84; thence North 38 
degrees 41 minutes 37 seconds West 99.99 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,311,814.39 and Y = 364,477.88; thence South 51 
degrees 18 minutes 23 seconds West 1,320.00 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,310,784.13 and Y = 363,652.68; thence North 38 
degrees 41 minutes 38 seconds West 100.01 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,310,721.61 and Y = 363,730.74; thence South 51 
degrees 18 minutes 23 seconds West 1,320.00 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,309,691.35 and Y = 362,905.53; thence North 38 
degrees 41 minutes 37 seconds West 2,640.00 feet to the point of 
beginning, containing approximately 57 acres, all as more particularly 
outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department 
of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on 
Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where 
applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
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the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: LESLIE M. COOPER 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 57 Tract Number: 41356 
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TRACT 41357 - Vernon Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
April 14, 2010, situated in Vernon Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 1,737,490.00 and 127,540.00; thence South 18,480.00 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,737,490.00 and Y = 109,060.00; thence West 
18,480.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,719,010.00 and Y = 
109,060.00; thence North 18,480.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 1,719,010.00 and Y = 127,540.00; thence East 18,480 feet to the point of 
beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT any portion of the Clear Creek Wildlife 
Management Area which lies within the above described tract, containing 
approximately 76 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on 
file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. 
All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: HEMPCO ENERGY RESOURCES 
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Payment 
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Acre 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 76 Tract Number: 41357 
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TRACT 41358 - Vernon Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
April 14, 2010, situated in Vernon Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 1,661,770.00 and Y = 125,690.00; thence East 18,480.00 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 1,680,250.00 and Y = 125,690.00; thence 
South 18,480.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,680,250.00 and 
Y = 107,210.00; thence West 18,480.00 feet to a point having Coordinates 
of X = 1,661,770.00 and Y = 107,210.00; thence North 18,480.00 feet to the 
point of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT any portion of the Clear Creek 
Wildlife Management Area which lies within the above described tract, 
containing approximately 201 acres, LESS AND EXCEPT that portion thereof, 
if any, located West of the boundary line between the States of Texas and 
Louisiana as determined by the report of the Special Master and 
adjudicated by the Supreme Court of the United States in litigation styled 
Texas v. Louisiana, et al No. 36 Original, or as otherwise approved by 
said court, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the 
Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All 
bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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Applicant: HEMPCO ENERGY RESOURCES 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 201 Tract Number: 41358 
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TRACT 41359 - Vernon Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
April 14, 2010, situated in Vernon Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 1,737,490.00 and Y = 109,060.00; thence South 18,480.00 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 1,737,490.00 and Y = 90,580.00; thence 
West 18,480 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,719,010.00 and Y = 
90,580.00; thence North 18,480.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 1,719,010.00 and Y = 109,060.00; thence East 18,480.00 feet to the point 
of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT any portion of the Clear Creek Wildlife 
Management Area which lies within the above described tract, containing 
approximately 91 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on 
file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. 
All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: HEMPCO ENERGY RESOURCES 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 91 Tract Number: 41359 
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TRACT 41360 - Vernon Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
April 14, 2010, situated in Vernon Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 1,665,570.00 and Y = 107,210.00; thence East 18,480.00 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 1,684,050.00 and Y = 107,210.00; thence 
South 18,480.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,684,050.00 and 
Y = 88,730.00; thence West 18,480.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of 
X = 1,665,570.00 and Y = 88,730.00; thence North 18,480.00 feet to the 
point of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT any portion of the Clear Creek 
Wildlife Management Area which lies within the above described tract, 
containing approximately 167 acres, LESS AND EXCEPT that portion thereof, 
if any, located West of the boundary line between the States of Texas and 
Louisiana as determined by the report of the Special Master and 
adjudicated by the Supreme Court of the United States in litigation styled 
Texas v. Louisiana, et al No. 36 Original, or as otherwise approved by 
said court, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the 
Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All 
bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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Applicant: HEMPCO ENERGY RESOURCES 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 167 Tract Number: 41360 
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TRACT 41361 - Beauregard and Vernon Parishes, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
April 14, 2010, situated in Beauregard and Vernon Parishes, Louisiana, and 
more particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,704,520.00 and Y = 90,580.00; thence East 18,480.00 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,723,000.00 and Y = 90,580.00; 
thence South 18,480.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,723,000.00 and Y = 72,100.00; thence West 18,480.00 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,704,520.00 and Y = 72,100.00; thence North 
18,480.00 feet to the point of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT any portion of 
the above described tract that may be located within the Clear Creek 
Wildlife Management Area, containing approximately 97 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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 21

Applicant: HEMPCO ENERGY RESOURCES 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 97 Tract Number: 41361 



 23

TRACT 41362 - Beauregard and Vernon Parishes, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
April 14, 2010, situated in Beauregard and Vernon Parishes, Louisiana, and 
more particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,667,560.00 and Y = 88,730.00; thence East 18,480.00 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,686,040.00 and Y = 88,730.00; 
thence South 18,480.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,686,040.00 and Y = 70,250.00; thence West 18,480.00 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,667,560.00 and Y = 70,250.00; thence North 
18,480.00 feet to the point of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT any portion of 
the Clear Creek Wildlife Management Area which lies within the above 
described tract, containing approximately 184 acres, LESS AND EXCEPT that 
portion thereof, if any, located West of the boundary line between the 
States of Texas and Louisiana as determined by the report of the Special 
Master and adjudicated by the Supreme Court of the United States in 
litigation styled Texas v. Louisiana, et al No. 36 Original, or as 
otherwise approved by said court, all as more particularly outlined on a 
plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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Applicant: HEMPCO ENERGY RESOURCES 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 
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Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 184 Tract Number: 41362 
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TRACT 41363 - Beauregard and Vernon Parishes, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
April 14, 2010, situated in Beauregard and Vernon Parishes, Louisiana, and 
more particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,686,040.00 and Y = 88,730.00; thence East 18,480.00 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,704,520.00 and Y = 88,730.00; 
thence South 18,480.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,704,520.00 and Y = 70,250.00; thence West 18,480.00 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,686,040.00 and Y = 70,250.00; thence North 
18,480.00 feet to the point of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT any portion of 
the Clear Creek Wildlife Management Area which lies within the above 
described tract, containing approximately 69 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Applicant: HEMPCO ENERGY RESOURCES 



 28

 

 
 
 

Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 69 Tract Number: 41363 


